LIVERPOOL DISABLED SUPPORTERS ASSSOCIATION
COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES

FRIDAY 8TH MAY 2015 1.00PM

COMMITTEE ATTENDING
Samantha Brookes, Joan Byrne (Ticketing), Steve Evans, Keith Graham (Chairperson), David Higham, Tommy Hutchinson, Michelle Kirk (EIA) Ian Littlewood & David Smith.
APOLOGIES
Ste Cuddy & Jeanette Evans. 
MATTERS ARISING FROM LAST MINUTES
Nothing outstanding.
TICKETING UPDATE
· Chelsea away has been sold out.

· Crystal Palace at home has been sold out.

· Stoke away is now on sale.

· Season tickets are to be renewed by 22/5/15 and the prices have been frozen.

· Car park passes are to be looked into in view of the impending stadium expansion. Any changes to supporters with car park booklets will be advised accordingly.
EIA UPDATE
· Problems with the disabled toilet in PK9 and people walking it out of the stadium in front of PK1 and PK2 are still being looked at.

· The signage around the stadium is to be updated to be more inclusive.

· Thomas Cook issues are to be addressed by the Ticket Office, Ticket Strategy and the EIA.

· The season ticket waiting list is to be accessed online and will hopefully be implemented by September.

· The manner in which the sale of away game tickets is sold is to be reviewed.

· We are still awaiting details of prices for next season’s disabled tickets.
MEMBERSHIP
· Membership numbers are 222 to date.

· We agreed that any new membership applications received, will be held in abeyance until the annual renewals are sent out in late August. These applicants will be informed that their membership packs will not be sent out until the new membership year starts in September.
SOCIAL UPDATE
· A general discussion was had regarding what is still required to be done prior to next Thursday’s dinner, and the Chairperson is to provide us, and PR with a proposed running order of events for the night.
SOCIAL SITE/PODCAST
· Appears to be running well and being favourably received.

· We propose, subject to the Club’s approval to make recordings at the Player of the Year dinner for a future podcast.
DEVELOPMENT AND COMMUNICATIONS
· The Development Officer provided us with a list of what had been achieved over the past couple of months. We will be looking to implement some of these proposals in due course to strengthen the presence of the LDSA in the community.
AOB
· Following problems at the last home game of last season, a request was made for the stewards to allow wheelchairs to move forward at the end of the game during the traditional lap of the pitch by the team. If this is not possible then non-disabled supporters should not be allowed to move forward from their seats as this disrupts the view of wheelchair users.

· We propose to approach some members at the Player of the Year Dinner with a view to them writing an article about the night for our newsletter if they are willing to do so.
NEXT MEETING
· Friday 5th June 2015. The relevant lounge has been booked.

If any members have any queries or comments about these minutes, please feel free to contact us by E-mailing LDSA@liverpoolfc.com or by contacting us on our LDSA telephone number 07592 839 931. All calls will be either answered or your message recorded. The membership secretary will attempt to respond to all calls as soon as possible.
